
 
 
 
 
 
 

Motor Carrier FAQ on Gov. Ricketts Executive Order on DMV Requirements 
 

• Will I still need to complete my quarterly filings? 
o Yes, you are still required to complete quarterly filings; however, the 

Governor’s executive order waives all Nebraska penalties and interest 
which may have been incurred. 

 
• Can I still register my motor carrier vehicles and trailers? 

o Yes, we would encourage you to complete your registration through mail, 
fax, or electronically. Payment can be made online at dmv.nebraska.gov. 

o Our contact information is: 
301 Centennial Mall South, 
PO Box 94729 
Lincoln, NE 68509-4729 
 
Fax: 402-471-4024 or 402-471-3920 
 
Communication form: https://dmv.nebraska.gov/motor-
carriertrucking-web-application-help 

 
• Do I still need a temporary registration document? 

o The Division is continuing to issue temporary registration documents at this 
time. 

o The Governor’s executive order extends the expiration of these temporary 
registrations until 30 days after the order is lifted. 

 
• Can I still receive a temporary IRP and/or IFTA registration/decal for newly added 

vehicles and lost plates? 
o Yes, the Division is continuing to issue registration and decals. 

 
• Can I still obtain a title for my vehicle?   

o Yes, motor carrier titles are still being issued. 
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